
June Newsletter 2023

Hi and welcome to my first attempt at the club newsletter so my apologies if I get 
things wrong and misspell things. I will endeavour to improve with time. 

John

Prezo Bit

Hello fellow bike riders 

My Presidents report this month is composed as I fly out of Wellington ad I have 
been here for the annual MNZ conference. I would usually slag off Wellingtons 
weather but with all the damp  in the Waikato I will keep quiet.  

The conference has been good with lots of positives throughout all forms of our sport
although the Covid hangover has impacted MNZ and club finances alike. This effect 
will likely last for some time to come.

During this time our club will focus on road rides and events focused on road bikes 
which give the most riders something to partake in. Some long overdue maintenance
will also start on our club rooms to freshen it up and improve its road appeal. 

This Thursdays club night has a couple of the lastest bikes from Suzuki and Honda 
to pore over and compare head to head. 

 I guessing we are just about over Otorohanga now so I'll sign off and see you 
Thursday night

Cheers Chris Bridge



Upcoming Road Riding events

 June – Mid-winter dip ride.

 July – Hot Pool Ride

 August – Coromandel overnighter

 September – End of Road Rally – one or two nights (TBC)

Trails

Hi All,

Yesterday’s results.

May thanks to the setters and my sympathies for John shredded trailer tyre.

Also those who picked up pegs. Cheers, Tony






